DCAS Board Minutes

Dec. 13, 2010

Present:






Absent:

Brenda Bailey Little

Lisa Leonard


Carolyn Williams

Winny Lin


Mike Henshaw

David Stratton


Mary Kissel

Donna Hanley


Judy Adams

Minutes:  Approved as corrected.

Finance:  Report is attached.

Christmas Lights:

The project was very successful.  Thanks to Carolyn’s organizing and members’ willingness to work, we raised $1,192.75 during our assigned week.  Proceeds to the chapter will be a portion of the season’s total, as yet to be determined.

Christmas Bird Count:

Scheduled for 8:00 A.M. at the Henshaw’s on Dec. 18, possibly continuing after lunch.  At this writing we anticipate 12-15 people.  This is the official Audubon CBC.

January 1, 2011 at Jan Howard’s at 8:00 A.M. The gift platters are currently firing in the kiln.  David suggested that, in the future, such gifts have a set cost and allow the recipient to choose a design.

Magnetic signs:

It was decided to order a minimum of four sets of 6 x 15 inch signs with the Goldfinch logo, Daviess County Audubon Society, and www.dcas.org.  This will allow the most flexibility re: types of vehicles and activities.  It will meet our goals of safety for vehicles that are slow-moving with frequent stops and provide visibility for the chapter.

J.J. Audubon Monument:

KY Audubon is proposing the placement of a memorial to J.J. Audubon in the memorial park adjacent to the KY capitol building.  This will be of a native KY sandstone with an inset medallion.  Since details re: cost and design were not yet available, the board voted in support of the project, delaying any financial support to a future date.

Volunteer Hours:

In Carolyn’s absence, volunteer hours for the past month were logged.  These included:

Education- 2 hours, Christmas Lights – 75 hours (not incl. Carolyn), CBC – 2 hours and Greenbelt Project – 24 hours

KOS Grant:

Lisa shared her progress with the grant and included input from the board (“encourage an appreciation for the beauty of the outdoors in children”).

Grant purchases will include 2 identical cameras (capable of both still and video, point and shoot, up to 8 mega pixels and almost indestructible) and 1 portable printer.

January Program:  

Once again, we find ourselves scrambling for a program due to the lack of response from presenters.  The board discussed several possibilities, including Steve Heeger from Evansville Audubon, our own member, Jill Flachsham, the film “Carbon Nation, or Kate or Dana from KY Fish and Wildlife.  It was noted that the program and field trip for Feb are confirmed (U of Evansville conservation area and a trip to coincide).

Audubon Adventure Kits:

Seven Hills and Cravens Elementary and the Joe Ford Nature Center indicated an interest in using the kits this year.  Three kits have been ordered.  Winny suggested adding Tamarack elementary, as teacher there is developing an outdoor classroom.  The board agreed.

Next DCAS Board Meeting:

Monday, January 17, 2011, 11:30 A.M. at Judy Adams 

